March 21, 2014

The Honorable Ernest Moniz
Secretary of " iergy

U.S. Department of Energy

1000 Independence Avenm  SW
Washington, .. = 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Moniz:

In a letter dated March 4, 2014, Senator Udall and Senator Heinrich from New Mexico
requested that the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (Board) provide our initial assessment
of two recent events at the Department of Energy’s Waste Isolation Pilot Plant in Carlsbad, New
Mexico and the on-goir  response to them, as well as our perspectives on actions needed to
prevent or minimize similar occurrences. The two events were a fire on February 5, 2014, and a
release of radioactive material or. . cbruary 14, 714, The attached letter is the Board’s response
to the Senators’ request and is provided for your information and use.

Sincerelv.

- "
Peter S. Winokur, Ph.D.
Chairman

Enclosure

¢: Mrs. Mari-Jo Campagnone
Response Letter to Senator Tom Udall and Senator Martin Heinrich












